Charles Michel, President of the European Council

General Secretariat of the Council
Rue de la Loi 175
B-1048 Bruxelles

Belgium

Dear President Michel,

Men, women and children fleeing war, violence and human rights abuses deserve to be treated with dignity at Europe’s borders. Ahead of the meeting of the Council of the European Union on 26 and 27 March, I urge you to use this gathering of EU leaders to

1. Affirm the right to asylum, as recognized by EU law, and unequivocally condemn violence at the borders, pushbacks, collective expulsions and unlawful returns.

2. Uphold the principle of solidarity under EU and international law by transferring asylum seekers from Greece, through an effective relocation mechanism, and commit to resettling refugees from Turkey. 

3.Protect people helping refugees, asylum seekers and migrants as well as journalists from threats, attacks and harassment, and ensure that they can operate unhindered.

Sincerely,

